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Althorne Parish Council

The Parish Hall, Summerhill, Althorne, CM3 6BY

E-mail althornepc@yahoo.com
Tel: 01621 744825
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF ALTHORNE PARISH COUNCIL, HELD 7.30PM IN THE PARISH HALL ON WEDNESDAY, 27th FEBRUARY 2019. 
Present:

Cllr. Paul Burgess, Cllr B Noye, Cllr M Bassenger, Cllr M Abraham and 10 members of the public. 
19/018
Apologies for absence

To receive apologies for absence – None.
19/019
Minutes of Meetings

To approve as a correct record the minutes of the Parish Council meetings held 30th January 2019, Proposed by Cllr M Bassenger, Seconded by Cllr M Abraham.
19/020
Declaration of Interests

To receive ‘Disclosable Pecuniary Interests, Other Pecuniary Interests or Non-Pecuniary Interests relating to items on the agenda – None.
19/021
Public Forum with respect to items on the Agenda
Terry Inkpen enquired regarding a reduction in speed limit on Fambridge Road, The Clerk informed this will be discussed under correspondence received.
19/022

Finance

To advise members of receipts, automated payments and to approve the cheques for

payment and signing 
01/02/2019

Althorne Parish Hall Trustees Rent



£   50.00

27/02/2019

Althorne Village News Newsletter costs


£   10.00

27/02/2019

Joanna Jeffery Clerks Wages




£ 506.77

27/02/2019

HMRC Clerks Tax and NI




£   69.80

27/02/2019

CPRE membership





£   36.00

05/03/2019

BT Telephone and broadband



£   63.29

Proposed by Cllr B Noye, Seconded by Cllr M Bassenger.
19/023

Planning

19/023.01

Applications requiring response from Althorne Parish Council:



Week ending: 1st February 2019



19/00103/HOUSE PP-07583623

Demolish existing conservatory and erect new single storey extension together with conversion of existing garage



10 Austral Way, Althorne, Essex



Althorne Parish Council SUPPORT this planning application


18/01378/HOUSE PP-07428786

Section 73A – Erect front steel gates and posts to replace existing brick pillar and timber field gates

Woodview Cottage Green Lane Latchingdon Essex
Althorne Parish Council SUPPORT this planning application


19/023.02

Decisions advised by Maldon District Council:


Week ending: 1st February 2019



HOUSE/MAL/18/01394

Garage conversion increased roof height, double garage new build and external alterations to existing orangery.

Denbigh Villa, Summerhill, Althorne Essex

APPROVE

HOUSE/MAL/18/01464

Erection of single detached garage to side/front of dwelling

Bonheur Summerhill Althorne Essex

APPROVE

19/023.03

Planning Appeal advised by Maldon District Council


Site Address: None

19/023.04

Planning Appeal decisions advised by Maldon District Council



Week ending: None 
19/023.05

Neighbourhood Plan:

Althorne is a designated Neighbourhood Area.

A Steering Group has been formed and all new members are welcome to attend a short meeting after the Parish Council Meeting.

Terry Inkpen has sent a letter to James Brokenshaw regarding the Carbunkle Development.  After a short discussion it was agreed to send a letter to Maldon District Council expressing concerns that Althorne Parish Council had not been notified re the Retirement Home planning application.
The Clerk will also send a letter to the Local Highways Panel noting Althorne Parish Councils support for the ACT initiative to reduce the Fambridge Road speed limit to 30 mph.
19/024

Standing Orders



To review and accept revised Standing Orders



Proposed by Cllr P Burgess, Seconded by Cllr M Abraham.
19/025

District Councillors’ Report


No District Councillors present.
19/026

Transport Report

BUS Topics

ECC Bus consultation is in progress and closes at 17:00 on 22nd March.

ECC meeting with Transport Reps for Maldon Area is 12th June. Last year meting was in March and may be later this year to allow for data processing from the Bus Consultation.  Any revisions to bus services will be announced in Autumn 2019 and implemented in March 2020.

RAIL Topics
Weekend bus replacement service is shown to be in place up to 14th April though later dates may be added. In addition Easter Weekend(19th to 22nd April) and May Bank Holiday weekend (4th to 6th May)  show bus replacements are used on all days. Memo Bus replacement service does not call at Battlesbridge station.

19/027

Health Report

Janet Cloke reported that at a recent CCG joint meeting it was advised that Broomfield Hospital is only meeting 85% of its targets for Cancer patients.
A recent Blood in your pee campaign has increased the workload for GP’s and hospitals.

Nurse staffing figures are down 37% and Mr Andy Ray has been brought into look at finances.

The CQC report for Broomfield Hospital is now available.

19/028

Clerk’s Report

A email has been received from ACT requesting support from the parish council with regards to a speed reduction on Fambridge Road, the Clerk will liaise with Terry Inkpen and send a letter of support for the reduction.
A letter has been received from a parishioner congratulating the football team who hire the football pitch, after a recent match on 24th February 2019, the area was left in a very orderly manner.

19/029

Recreation Ground



Cllr Bassenger has requested copy keys for the pavilion and container.
19/030

Draft list of Local Heritage Assets in Althorne

To discuss and comment on the draft list published by Maldon District Council.
After a short discussion of the proposed heritage sites it was decided that Althorne Parish Council has no objection to the War Memorial being place on the register.

19/031

Reports from Meetings and Events attended
No meetings attended.
19/032

Public Forum with respect to matters of mutual interest

A parishioner asked if a decision had been made on Winterdale Manor, to date there has been no decision.
Fly tipping has occurred on Station Lane, the Clerk informed she had been speaking with the Community Protection Officers, but as this is private land it is the owners responsibility, however Greater Anglia have now removed the fly tipping.

Cllr Bassenger asked if a Tree Preservation Order could be placed on a Yew Tree at Bridgemarsh Marina, the Clerk has asked for the details to carry forward to the tree officer at MDC.

Concerns were again raised regarding parking at Garden Close, The Clerk has spoken to the Community Protection Officers.

A parishioner has enquired where the Tommy Silhouette has gone, e is currently in the office and will return at the War Memorial just before Armistice Day.

19/033

Information Exchange/Next Agenda Items Only



No decisions can be made under this item.

Matters may be raised by members and requested to be itemised on the next meeting agenda.


Vice Chairman – Co-option
19/034

Date of next meeting and closure



Parish Council Meeting 27th March 2019 – Meeting closed at 8.51pm.
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